
   

  
 
June 3, 2021 
 
TO:  LOCSD Board of Directors, General Manager Ron Munds 
 
FROM: Chuck Cesena, LOCSD Director 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item 4F - 06/03/2021 Board Meeting 
  LOCAC monthly report for May 2021 
 
 
On Thursday, May 27, 2021, I gave the CSD report at the monthly Los Osos 
Community Advisory Council (LOCAC) meeting. The following items were 
discussed: 
 
• The Ferrell pathway project. I mentioned that we should be starting 
construction this week.  
• The CSD is completing the budget for the upcoming 2021-22 fiscal year, 
which begins on July 1, 2021. I mentioned that we were in sound fiscal shape 
and ready to take on the scheduled infrastructure improvements and that we 
actually pay cash when we replace vehicles.   
• The upper aquifer well at 8th Street is finally going to construction, 
pending final approval by the CSD Board this week. 
• The new Program C well, proposed for CSD property in Bayview Heights, 
is in the public circulation phase of the environmental review. Comments on the 
Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration are due by June 19, 2021. 
• Staff has been busy with Basin Management Committee activities. With 
the Community Plan update and Accessory Dwelling Units issues, the water 
purveyors are attempting to draft a common position regarding water availability. 
The BMC’s Annual Monitoring Report has just been released and the Committee 
has a healthy workload ahead of it this next year. 

The BMC Executive Director gave a presentation regarding the Annual 
Monitoring Report and BMC activities in general. The presentation was excellent 
and was followed by a robust series of questions, answers, and observations.  
County Public Works gave an update on the replacement of the South Bay Blvd. 
bridge over Los Osos Creek. The project is in the planning stages with 
construction several years away.   
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